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27 February 2024 

 
 

Email:  

 
Tēnā koe  

Official information request for information 

I refer to your official information request for information in relation to Ministerial 
correspondence regarding fiscal sustainability. Your request was received on 
9 February 2024. 

You requested: 

• "Any correspondence received by you between 1 December 2023 and today from 
your agency's responsible minister, the Minister of Finance, Treasury, or any other 
Minister or Agency regarding the fiscal sustainability programme, including any 
savings required by your agency." 

• "Any letters of expectation or guidance from Te Kawa Mataaho received by you 
between 1 December 2023 and today regarding change management or 
employment relations." 

Our response 

• "Any correspondence received by you between 1 December 2023 and today from 
your agency's responsible minister, the Minister of Finance, Treasury, or any other 
Minister or Agency regarding the fiscal sustainability programme, including any 
savings required by your agency." 

We have provided Attachment A (letter from Manatū Hauora to the Chair of the 
Mental Health and Wellbeing Commission) dated 12 January 2024. 

Specific advice from the Ministry has been withheld under s9(2)(f)(iv) as the release 
would undermine the ability of Ministers and/or Cabinet to consider expenditure and 
revenue options and thereby prejudice the orderly and effective preparation of the 
budget; and the need to withhold the information is not outweighed by the public 
interest in release. 

• "Any letters of expectation or guidance from Te Kawa Mataaho received by you 
between 1 December 2023 and today regarding change management or 
employment relations." 






